МУНИЦИПАЛЬНОЕ БЮДЖЕТНОЕ ОБЩЕОБРАЗОВАТЕЛЬНОЕ УЧРЕЖДЕНИЕ «СРЕДНЯЯ ОБЩЕОБРАЗОВАТЕЛЬНАЯ ШКОЛА №115 Г.ЧЕЛЯБИНСКА»

Утверждаю Директор МБОУ «СОІЦ №115 г. Челябинска» Н.Б. Пикатова « Ужи тит ге. 2021 г.

## КОНТРОЛЬНО-ИЗМЕРИТЕЛЬНЫЕ МАТЕРИАЛЫ 5-9 КЛАСС

Вопросы для промежуточной аттестации в 5 классе

1 Вопрос: Найдите и исправьте ошибки. Переведите предложения.

Например:

- 1) He are going to help her grandmother tomorrow. He **is** going to help her grandmother tomorrow. Он собирается помочь ее бабушке завтра (конструкция to be going to, с местоимением he употребляется is).
- 2) I did not played chess last month.
- 3) We will sing a song next week?
- 4) Our sisters has read newspapers this week.
- 5) They have not never spent a holiday.

## 2 Вопрос: Прочитайте, переведите, и ответьте на вопросы.

- 1) What is your name?
- 2) What is your surname?
- 3) Where are you from?
- 4) How old are you?
- 5) When is your birthday?

## 3 Вопрос: Прочитайте, переведите и ответьте на вопросы.

- 1) What is your name?
- 2) How are you?
- 3) What date is it today?
- 4) What day of week is it today?
- 5) What is the weather like today?

## 4 Вопрос: Назовите слова – помощники времени Present Perfect, Past Simple, Future Simple. Переведите их.

# **5 Вопрос: Прочитайте, переведите и назовите тип вопроса каждого предложения.** Например:

- 1) Does he go in the theatre every weekend? Он ходит каждый выходной в театр? Общий вопрос.
- 2) They will write a letter tomorrow, won't they?
- 3) Did he or she work here last year?
- 4) Who is going to buy apples?
- 5) What have you done?

#### Билет №1.

#### Задание 1

Прочитайте текст вслух. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы прочитать текст вслух.

Physical Education is one of the subjects taught at school. Students do many different sports, exercises, and activities. There are many types of physical fitness. Physical education keeps kids and adults fit and active. It is very important for their health and well-being.

Scientists have shown that brain development and physical exercise go hand in hand. Physical education can help academic success. It is important to educate people in the field of healthy and smart ways to stay active.

## Задание 2

Ответьте на вопросы. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы ответить на вопросы.

- 1. What is your favourite subject? Why do you like it?
- 2. What subjects seems you most difficult for you? Why?
- 3.Is homework necessary for secondary school students?

#### Билет №2.

#### Залание 1

Прочитайте текст вслух. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы прочитать текст вслух.

The Internet entered the life of people in the 20th century. It took us less than ten years to face the fact of its spreading all over the world, including the developing countries. It has become not only the hugest information resource in the world, but one of the most rapid means of communication. People from different countries have got an opportunity to communicate with each other in quite a short time. In comparison with a snail-mail or even airmail, an e-mail gets over distance and time, borders of states with a fascinating speed.

Thus, people get closer to each other. Now they have got a chance to get to know each other better, to become aware of what is common among nations and unites them, and what is different.

#### Залание 2

Ответьте на вопросы. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы ответить на вопросы.

- 1. How often do you play computer games? Why?
- 2. How often do you surf the Internet?
- 3. Why do you usually use the Internet?

#### Билет №3.

#### Задание 1

Прочитайте текст вслух. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы прочитать текст вслух.

Sleep is food for the brain. During sleeping, important body functions and brain activity occur. Skipping sleep can be really harmful. You can look bad, you may feel moody, perform poorly. Sleepiness can make it hard to get along with your family and friends and hurt your scores on school exams. Teens need about 8 to 10 hours of sleep each night to function best. Unfortunately, most teens do not get enough sleep.

Not getting enough sleep or having sleep difficulties can limit your ability to learn, listen, concentrate and solve problems. You may even forget important information like names, numbers, your homework or a date with a special person in your life. Moreover, lack of sleep can lead to aggressive or inappropriate behavior.

#### Задание 2

Ответьте на вопросы. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы ответить на вопросы.

- 1. How many times a week do you do morning exercises?
- 2. What do you usually do to keep fit?
- 3. Why is it important to eat healthy food?

### Билет №4

### Задание 1

Прочитайте текст вслух. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы прочитать текст вслух.

Sports is something which almost all of us have done at some point in our lives. But, there are a few people who take it to a whole new level and do some of the most daring sports possible. Scuba diving is not for the faint-hearted. It was wonderful to explore the underwater world, but it is filled with many dangers. If a diver ascends too fast to reach the surface, it can lead to a life threatening condition. Then there is always a chance of getting attacked by such dangerous underwater animal as a shark. Mountain Climbing involves climbing up and down the mountains. The climbers are exposed to many risks. The sport requires the climbers to be extremely fit and you have to have years of experience before moving on to climb some of the tougher mountains.

## Задание 2

Ответьте на вопросы. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы ответить на вопросы.

- 1. How often do you do sports at school?
- 2. What do you usually do at your PE lessons at school?
- 3. What sports do you prefer?

#### Билет №5

## Задание 1

Прочитайте текст вслух. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы прочитать текст вслух.

Many pieces of clothing are invented for a functional purpose before they ever become fashionable, but as they become symbolic of a certain kind of lifestyle, certain items become expressive of meaning. For example, cowboy boots originated as functional footwear for men working in the West. Cowboys were seen as rugged and individualistic because of the demands of their occupation, and cowboy boots have persisted as a choice fashion item for people wishing to express these values. Even when worn far from ranches or cows, cowboy boots continue to signify values that appeal to people everywhere. Fashion is often fueled by the desire to be different enough to stand out but similar to belong to the group that your clothing helps to identify.

#### Задание 2

Ответьте на вопросы. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и полторы минуты, чтобы ответить на вопросы.

- 1. What clothes would you like to wear for a teenager party?
- 2. What clothes do you prefer to wear at school?
- 3. What clothes would you hate to wear?

## Билет 1

Выберите фотографию и опишите человека на ней. У вас есть полторы минуты на подготовку и не более двух минут для ответа. У вас должен получиться связный рассказ (7–8 предложений).

План ответа поможет вам:

- · the place
- · the action
- · the person's appearance
- · whether you like the picture or not
- why

Start with: "I'd like to describe picture № ... . The picture shows ..."



Photo 1 Photo 2 Photo 3

## Билет 2

Climate is the weather a certain place has over a long period of time. Climate has a very important influence on plants, animals and humans and is different in different parts of the world. Russia is the largest country of the world. It lies on a huge territory from the coast of the Pacific Ocean to the centre of Europe and its climate in the north, south, east and west is different. If you compare Moscow winter and summer temperatures at the beginning of our century and at its end you will see that climate has really changed. Many people say that it is so because of the greenhouse effect. During the last 100 years people have produced a lot of carbon dioxide. This gas in the atmosphere works like glass in a greenhouse. It lets heat get in, but it doesn't let much heat get out. People and animals breathe in oxygen, and breathe out carbon dioxide. We produce carbon dioxide when we burn things. Trees take this gas from the air, and produce oxygen. But in the last few years, people have cut down and burn big areas of rainforest. This means there are fewer trees, and, of course, more carbon dioxide! As we see the climate in different parts of the world changes a little from year to year.

## Ответь на вопросы:

- 1. What is climate?
- 2. What can you say about the climate in Russia?
- 3. What do you know about the greenhouse effect?
- 4. How can the greenhouse effect influence the climate on the planet in future?
- 5. Do you think our planet needs protection? Why?

## Ответь на вопросы:

- 1. What parts does Great Britain consist of and what are their capitals?
- 2. What does Union Jack look like and what does it symbolize?
- 3. Who does the power in the country belong to?
- 4. Who makes laws in the country?
- 5. What famous places in London do you know?

#### 7 класс

#### Билет 1

## Ответь на вопросы:

- 1. What is the official name of our country?
- 2. What is it capital and what can you say about it?
- 3. Can you name any famous people of Russia, what are they famous for?
- 4. What symbols of Russia do you know?
- 5. What do you know about the Russian national flag?

#### Билет 2

Расскажи об одном празднике подробно (7-8 предложений).

## Билет 3

- 1. What is an ideal family as you see it?
- 2. What is your family like?
- 3. What do you like to do together?
- 4. Do you have any good friends, what are they like?
- 5. Why is it good to have friends?

## Билет 4

Alan Milne was born in London on the 18th of January in 1882. His father was the headmaster of a small preparatory school. One of the teachers at the school was the famous writer H. G. Wells. Milne went to Westminster School at the age of 11 and then went on to Cambridge to become a mathematician. Instead he become the editor of the university's journal "Granta" in which he published some of his light humorous poems. Then he went to London hoping to earn his living as a writer. At the age of 24 he was given a post of assistant editor of the famous magazine "Punch".

In 1913 he married Dorothy De Selincourt. The Milnes' only child was born on August 21st 1920. They called their son Christopher Robin. The Milnes bought him a teddy bear for his first birthday. The teddy bear was soon name Winnie, after a real-life bear that lived in London Zoo. A. A. Milne wrote a lot of poems for Christopher Robin and about him. It was published in 1924 under name "When We Were Very Young" and sold half a million copies. In 1925 the Milnes bought a farm in Sussex, which they used for weekends away from London. From his old house it was a short walk over a bridge into the Ashdown Forest where Christopher Robin and his teddy, now known by the name of "Winnie-the-Pooh" or "Pooh Bear", used to play. Each daily

adventure in the Forest gave A. A. Milne more material for his now famous book "Winnie-the-Pooh" published in 1926. The illustrations to it were done by Ernest Shepard, who drew all the well-loved Pooh characters and places.

## Ответь на вопросы:

- 1. When was he born?
- 2. Where did he study?
- 3. What famous magazine did Milne work for?
- 4. What did he write?
- 5. When was "Winnie-the-Pooh" published?

## Билет 5

Расскажи о своей любимой книге, или о том, что ты недавно читал

(7-8 предложений)